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Watlington Parish Council

1 Old School Place

Watlington

OXON OX49 5QH

Tel: 01491 613867   Email: wpc@watlington-oxon-pc.gov.uk

Minutes of the Meeting of the Operations Committee Held on Tuesday 28th November 2023 at 7pm in the Parish Office
Present:

Councillors: 


Ian Hill (IH) – Chairman






Andy Aherne (AA) – Vice-Chair






Keith Jackson (KJ)






Tim Horton (TH)






Roger Beattie (RB)





Co-opted:


Jenny Wilkinson (JW) 






Rob Smith (RS)
Officer:




Kristina Tynan (KT)

71/23
Apologies for absence
Leo Pesci.
72/23
Minutes of the meeting held on 18th October 2023 which were received by Council on 14/11/2023  to be  agreed as a correct record 

Resolved: That the note of this meeting was a correct record of this meeting and that it be signed by the Chairman.
73/23
Declarations of Interest
Agenda Item 4d – Bollards Couching St/Brook Street – KJ declared an interest in this item as he lives in the location the bollards would be placed.
74/23
Matters arising
Hill Road Car Park Survey (Minute 65/23 b refers) – AA and IH have been doing an exercise in informally data gathering of useage of the car park. They have been checking at various times of day. It is not a scientific survey but will give us useful information.  They will bring the results to the January meeting.
Hill Road CCTV – (Minute 65/23 d refers) The time scale for this is dependent on the power being installed. IH will chase EZ Charge to see if they have a confirmed date from SSE.

Spring Gate for the Rec (Minutes 67/23 e refers) The old gate was by the Parish Office but cannot now be found. RB will look into a new gate.

Longer term toilets for the Rec (Minute 67/23 h refers) – KT has written to SODC to see if we can use the public conveniences earmarked funds and will chase this up. It was noted that following the inspection of the septic tank it could not  cope with adding these and the Finance Committee will be recommending installing a new tank in a different location. Three quotes are presently being sought.
RB reported that the has turned the water supply off to the drinking fountain now that the tempertures are going below zero.

75/23
Operations budget 2024/2025- This was circulated with the agenda.
IH reported that he had re-organised the categories to make it simpler. The budget was noted. TH said that he thought the budget should have been increased much more but was not going to push this matter as he had made his thoughts known at the Finance Committee meeting.
The MUGA is not part of the Operations budget it has its own catergory.

IH stated that the Operations General Maintenance budget item is to allow small projects to be done which have not yet been identified. AA said that any specific project can be costed and if we deem any to be pressing we could apply for funds from the General Reserves and stated that the budget seems good in the principle.
76/23
Tasks approved – need to go ahead

a) Replacement of allotment fencing – This will be done during January 24
b) Drainage / mud accumulation along Watcombe Road– This will be done during January 24

c) Tools for caretaker – AA reported that he and IH have had a meeting with the caretaker to understand what he needs.  He will be putting a list together and these can be added to over time. It is in our interest to develop this side of things. The plan is to re-purpose the CAB room into a small workshop. TH said that he did not think that the office should be used for this, and we should operate by having a bigger workshop perhaps in the Paddock, which could also be used for other storage. He thought the CAB room could be used by other organisations potentially. A two-storage building at the corner of the paddock can be looked at as a capital project and costed up, perhaps for 24/25. However, in the short term the CAB room will be used as at present it is an empty room (once it has been cleared out). It was noted that the outside sheds need to be removed. The police shed will be removed first.
d) Playground Inspection- This has been ordered. Awaiting a date (End of Nov/Dec) 
77/23
Issues raised

e) Toilets for the Rec - comments from Finance Sept 2023 to be addressed – Discussed above.
f) Marlbrook parking - Agreed to go ahead with planters.  KT to get prices   RS/IH
g) Speed checks on Hill Road  - IH and AA met with Jon Beale - he proposed a number of 
options for Hill. These included additional warning signs, SID etc. OCC will be cutting the hedges in due course to aid visibility. Job Beale  and  will provide us with costings for the various options.
h) Bollard replacement and installation on Brook Street and Couching Street – Finance have 
                       recommendation for the December  Full Council Meeting.
i) Replacement salt bin for Brook Street / Couching Street junction- The bin to order was

agreed, black with a green lid. We will put a piece in the Watlington Times stating locations of the bins and encouraging neighbours to help each other with clearing their paths.
j) Installation of dog waste bin at Hurdlers Green.  We have a bin removed from Lady Mogg’s         Garden that could be used  IH to check with residents
k) Defibrillator for Christmas Common – where should it be located

78/23
Task Reports

 The full list of current and proposed tasks is attached together with current status.  It will be reviewed 
  at this meeting. Update on items:
No 8 – Hedging plants will be ordered. When plants arrive KT will send a date for planing to Ops members to see who can help.

No 43- This will be part of the Art Trail. AA is progressing and is waiting for the CAD drawings.
No 16 - Shelters for over tables in the Rec – It was noted that perhaps as part of this scheme the tables should be replaced as they are past their best. IH said that there are a number of options for shelters. A wood one would cost in the region of £15K to £20K. It was agreed that all members look into these and come to the January meeting with their ideas. IH will spray paint the area to be covered to members can see the size needed. It was thought that the area to be covered would need to be at leaset 3m x 6m.

No 25- Painting of woodwork outside of office – Dan will continue with this in the Spring. TH said he has done a very good job so far. 
No 20 – Hedges - RS and AA will take a walk around and check if any hedges are obstructing pavements.

No 34 – Cuxham Rd/Brook St Triangle – TH/KJ will bring a proposal to the January meeting.
   79/23
Correspondence

 1. Email from Jon Beale re Bollards on  Couching and Brook Street – Discussed above.

 2. Quote for Zip Wire Platforms

   80/23
Any Other Business
Doors in Public Conveniences – JW said that these need re painting in a gloss paint. KT will add this to the Caretakers list of things to do. 

Public Conveniences - It was noted that it seems like someone has been sleeping in the gents and IH will check the CCTV.

Maypole in Town Hall – TH reported that the Town Hall Trust is looking to remove this from the undercroft. It is not a support it is the old maypole. He will be bringing a proposal to the January meeting to install it in the Paddock. 

THERE BEING NO OTHER BUSINESS THE MEETING CLOSED AT 8.40PM
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